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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – November 2008

Dear Members 

November was a quieter month as we wind down for the Christmas recess.
Our Christmas party this year is at Jenny and Col Loughnan’s “Avenel” and from past experience it will be a wonderful time to celebrate our achievements for 2008 and enjoy ourselves.
Our focus now is the Area 4 workshop which we will host in April 2009. The committee is working hard on this already and we have some of the planning under way. If any one has items from the previous workshop we would appreciate them. This is the first workshop for the new area and we are very privileged to have this opportunity to host this event.
International Women’s Day preparation is underway and this too is an opportunity to showcase Zonta and also to enhance the awareness of women’s issues in other parts of the world which is core Zonta business.
Our Bursary is available and anyone who knows of a female student doing tertiary studies please contact one of the members – Robyn Mackay has all of the information.

As this will be the last newsletter for 2008 I would like to thank you all for your support and hard work. The Board members who do so much, in particular Jill, Janice and Vicki. The chairs of committees were wonderful and thank you to Robyn for her work as vice president for the first part of the year and to Leslee for stepping into that role for the remainder of the year.

Overall we have achieved a great deal, our membership is the highest point in club history – 15 years celebrated in September and we have a profile in the community which is positive and proactive.

To you all my thanks and may you all have a wonderful and safe Christmas and a prosperous New Year and I look forward to 2009.

Thought for November

“Don’t let what you cannot do interfere with what you can do”

John Wooden.

Yours in Zonta.
Heather Hall

President.

We did not meet this month. Our next fun raising function is the Roma Christmas Street event where we will be selling drinks on 4th December.

Jill Sabine

Chairperson Finance & Fundraising Committee

At our monthly lunch meeting we discussed the Christmas party to be held at Jenny Loughnan’s home on Saturday 6 December. For our committee to finalise the menu and the quantity of food required we need to know if you and your partner/honzon are able to attend the evening. I will circulate a list at the next dinner meeting. On the Christmas night can you bring your own drinks and a fold up chair if you have one.

If it rains or the Loughnan’s haven’t finished their harvest Heather Mawn has kindly offered her home (that is Plan B!) Check your email before you set off to the Loughnan’s home.

At Tuesday’s dinner meeting we will decide if you want to have a secret Santa or put the money towards a UNICEF project. Please bring to the dinner meeting your bottle of wine for the Christmas raffle. At our Christmas dinner the raffle will be drawn and several lucky members will take home a collection of wine for Christmas.

Cheers
Judith Harland 
Chairperson OMC Committee

Chairperson OMC Committee
After a Status of Women meeting last Monday it was decided International Women’s Day will be celebrated with a breakfast on Monday 9 March 2009. Planning is underway with Heather Hall organising the guest speaker for us.
 I am waiting for a couple of quotes to come in which will determine where the breakfast is held and final cost. Jill Sabine will be looking after the tickets and bookings. Please be aware that the final price this year will be higher than in the past.

I would like to wish all Zonta members and their families a very safe, wet and happy Christmas - New Year.

Lesley Dillon

Chairperson Status of Women Committee
This month Vicki Beitz and Kerri Hacker celebrated their birthday on the 3 November and Stelarose Owens on the 9 November.  We hope you all had a happy and relaxing day!
Our December birthday girls are numerous! Only in number not years, girls! Jill Frith (2 December), Maree Petty (3 December), Denise Martin & Maree Geraghty (6 December), Judy Harland (15 December) Janice Hutchinson (27 December) and lucky last Lesley Dillon (31 December). Can we all meet for a birthday drink on Friday 19 December 5.30pm at the Maranoa Club? See you there!

· 25th November – Dinner Meeting

· 4th December –Roma Street Party

· 6th December – Christmas Party at Jenny Loughnan’s home

· 16th December – Board Meeting

· 9th March – International Women’s Day Breakfast
· 16th March 2009 - Zonta 2009 Area Workshop
· 10th, 11th & 12th April 2009 - Easter in the Country


	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Frankie Kimlin
	25 November

	Objects
	Denise Martin
	25 November

	Raffle
	Ann Leahy/Maree Petty
	25 November

	Meals On Wheels
	Jenny Loughnan

Jill Frith
	26 November

24 December


Please let Gill Swires know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 4622 7068……..…0428 327 068
In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





NOVEMBER ROSTER


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.





Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Vicki Varthas		Area Director: Robyn Burton-Ree		








	Area Director: Ans Van Erp











Status of Women Service
































Organisation, Membership & Classification





President’s Report


Heather Hall














Finance & Fundraising








_1044953280.bin

